i;“_:.h.

News June 2021

Happy Father’s Day 2719 Island Drive NW, Olympia WA 98502
Phone 360-866-0717 Fax: 360-866-4520
: — Website: hitps://carlyonbeachhoa.com
E-Mails: memberservices@carlyonbeachhoa.com or
accounting@carlyonbeachhoa.com

Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 am to 4:30 pm -

The office will be closed from Noon to 12:30 pm for Lunch Period
The office will be closed on Monday July 5 in observance of 4" July Holiday

2021 COMMUNITY EVENTS

Board Workshop: June 15 4:00 pm (Tuesday)
Board Meeting: June 22 6:00 pm (Tuesday)
Board Meetings via Zoom until further notice

Zoom Instructions on website home page under Quick Links — How To's
If you do not have computer access contact office for Zoom instructions.
Quick Log in: hitps://zoom.us/j/5277677067 or call 253-215-8782, 527 767 7067 #

June 8, Tuesday Events Group Meeting 12:00 pm - Please wear masks

June 11, Friday Absentee Ballots Due by 4:30 pm

June 12, Saturday Annual Meeting Griffin Fire Dept 10 am 3707 Steamboat Loop NW
June 26, Saturday Dumpster Day- 9801 Overlook Dr (Maint Shop) 8:00 am Until Full
July 4, Sunday 4th July & Patriotic Bonnet Parade

August 7, Saturday Community Garage Sales 2 am -3 pm

November 6, Saturday  Holiday Craft Fair

DUE TO THE VIRUS EVENTS SCHEDULED HAVE BEEN CANCELED.
PLEASE CHECK OUR WEBSITE www.carlyonbeachhoa.com & READER BOARD FOR UPDATES.
CBHA IS FOLLOWING THE GOVERNOR’S PROCLAMATION

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMEMBER

June 4, 2021 is the last day you can pay any back owed assessments or fees. You must be
current with your payments to be eligible to vote at the Annual Meeting. If you have questions
regarding your account, please contact Pam Callea, bookkeeper, at 360-866-0717.

Annual Meeting June 12, 2021 Griffin Fire Dept at 10:00 am.

EVENTS GROUP MEETING

The events group will be meeting on Tuesday, June 8 at noon (please wear masks).
Easy way to gefinvolved in your community!

The Easter egg hunt has been canceled.
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DUMPSTER DAY JUNE 26

The Annual Dumpster Day is scheduled for Saturday June 26 from 8:00 am to
noon or when the dumpsters are full. The dumpsters will be located at the CBHA
Shop, 9801 Overlook Drive. Some items NOT ALLOWED in the dumpster:
tires, concrete, paints, pesticides, batteries, asbestos, fluorescent lights, and any
type of liquid/oils. Please no dumping your items in front of the gate for it could
cause cancelation of this great event!

ANNUAL 4™ OF JULY PARADE
It’s Back in Full Red, White, and Blue!!!!

Everyone loves a Parade!!! And It is almost that time. Calling all community members, family, and friends to help make this
year’s 4™ OF JULY PARADE the best ever! There will be Easter Bunnies and Patriotic Bonnets and Fairies too!! And
hopefully the Fire Truck to lead us all.

Create a float with your wagon, golf cart, riding lawn mower, pickup, or car. Decorate your bikes, trikes, or motorcycles.
Create a band with your family with real instruments or dishpans or buckets or kazoos. Decorate or costume your kids,
your pets, or yourself. Be a clown. Create a drill team with your kids. Lead the parade with the American flag. Bring your
Antique Cars — we love them!

The parade starts at 1:00 PM . Those participating (and we hope we have a big crowd) should meet at the corner of
Seaview and Island by 12:45 to get lined up. The parade route will be down Island to the Park.

Decorate a hat, bonnet, cap, come out stroll showing off your creation! Prizes awarded in the following categories: Flowers
Extraordinaire, 4™ of July Spirit, & Uncle Sam’s Colors JOIN THE FUN!!

Let’s get in the spirit, participate in the parade, have fun on the 4" of July and make the parade the best and the longest
parade our community has seen. We all Need this!! See you there!

LAUNCH GATE KEY TO CHANGE

The launch gate lock will be changed on Thursday July 1. To avoid having a key that does not work after that,
members who currently hold a launch gate key may pick up a new key and fill out the new lease beginning June
15. Old launch gate keys must be returned to the Office no later than August 1. The cost for the new launch gate
key will be $ 20. Members who wish to get a launch gate key who do not currently have one will be charged a fee
of $25.00. Also, please note that there is a $25.00 fee to replace a lost key, or a key not turned in by August 1.



Children’s CHILDREN’S BOOKS NEEDED
‘r BOOkS IF YOU HAVE ANY CHILDREN’S BOOKS OR YOUNG ADULT BOOKS THE

; m LIBRARY WOULD LOVE TO TAKE THEM OFF YOUR HANDS. PLEASE DROP
* OFF AT THE OFFICE...

Get Ready - It is Back!!!!

CARLYLON BEACH COMMUNITY GARAGE SALE
AUGUST 7, 2020
9AMTO3IPM
Details next month

CALLING ALL CARLYON BEACH ARTISTS AND CRAFTERS
We are planning on having our HOLIDAY CRAFT FAIR this year November 6, 2021.

Our Carlyon Beach residents will have first pick of the available tables and then it will be opened to others. If you
would like to reserve a table please call, text, or email Colleen Weston. More information will follow in the coming
months. Colleen Weston 206-755-9367 dragonfly@jonav.net

It Takes A Village

Two weeks ago week a young boy from this neighborhood threw one of the park volunteer-built Adirondack
chairs into the water. Boys were seen climbing on the kayak racks. And 4 days later young boys were caught
trying to hang on to the marina fence to sneak into the marina in broad daylight.

Then on Saturday the 22nd we were notified that someone had thrown a rock through the window on the guard
shack. Also on Saturday, people noticed STOP signs turned around. This is a huge safety concern.

Please, everyone, if you see something, say something. Take a picture.

Parents, please talk to your children about proper behavior with community assets. It takes a Village to raise kids,
and it is our community we ALL need to oversee. Explain there should be no climbing on the wellhouses, wanigan,
sinks, etc. And, as a reminder, parents can and will be billed for damage caused by their children.



Wanted: Volunteer Coordinator

Your Board of Trustees is hoping that someone will step up to assist in
planning and overseeing volunteer projects this summer. Your tasks might include
recruiting volunteers, keeping track of the progress on various projects, and

communicating with the Board and staff. You don’t need to be the supervisor

necessarily, just help to organize and report back on progress. The type of
projects that could be done by volunteers include refinishing the clubhouse door,
pressure-washing the wanigan (covered picnic shelter), pulling weeds around the
front of the clubhouse, washing signs, painting the speed bumps and STOP at
intersections, and many more. Some of these activities would only take a day. A
volunteer coordinator could really make a difference in our community.

If you would like to take on one or more of these tasks but don’t want to take
on the role of coordinator, that would be wonderful as well. Please contact the
office or a Board member if you are interested. Thank you.

MEMORIAL DAY SUCCESS

The parking passes eliminated almost all the holiday problems.
Both volunteers and hired security turned away non-members
gently and easily. One member, however, was able to thwart one
car that turned around and headed to the launch area. She
stopped them before they could put their kayaks over the fence.

A huge thank you to the volunteers and members that helped keep
the park peaceful and fun for our neighborhood!

MEMORIAL DAY
for those who never
made it out of their

uniform




